
THE LEGAL CASE
 
 
 
A U.S. domestic group of engineers was attacked with a $30 million dollar+ 
retribution/political reprisal program contracted by White House political 
operatives, and their appointees, who were also the business competitors of the 
engineers. The attackers used Fusion GPS-type character assassination smear campaigns 
(operated by their cronies at Google, Gawker, Gizmodo, Jalopnik and Facebook), NVCA 
black-listing, Solyndra-laundering, stone-walling, Lois Lerner-class agency 
manipulation and search engine rigging. It was revealed that White House executives 
ordered government agencies to harm members of the public and to reprisal with-hold 
public resources from the public. This was a violation of tort, RICO and anti-trust 
laws.
 
The victims fought back. 
 
With the encouragement of members of Congress they used 100% legal tools to interdict 
the corruption.
 
Essentially; they helped the United States government sue itself!
 
First, with a unique new kind of pioneering federal lawsuit, victims established — 
FOR THE FIRST TIME IN LEGAL HISTORY — that political cronyism is a valid basis for a 
claim of arbitrary-and-capricious agency action under the Administrative Procedure 
Act. See: Federal Case One, (D.D.C. 2015).
 
Second, they prevailed in the United States Court of Appeals for the District of 
Columbia Circuit on their appeal of the district court’s ruling that an agency may 
escape judicial review of its action by requesting a voluntary remand but refusing to 
reconsider its initial denial of an application. See: Case Federal Two, (D.C. Cir. 
2017). The Washington DC Circuit agreed with the victims that an agency may only seek 
a remand if it promises to reconsider its initial decision. It is because of that 
victory that the government, under court order is now re-doing the victims 
applications and GAO, FBI, IG's and Congressional oversight offices are watching to 
assure effective ethics and transparency.
 
Third, these cases placed, on permanent public record, one of the most detailed 
documentation sets, ever assembled, about how modern political "Dark Money" conduits 
operate. The legal team hired ex-FBI, CIA and SEC experts to track down covert bank 
accounts, revolving door bribes, insider stock trades and other payola between the 
victim's competitors and public officials. This documentation now prevents the use of 
those kinds of criminal efforts, in the future, by exposing their tactics to the 
public.
 
Fourth, the victim's team engaged in the interdiction and termination of corrupt 
agency executives, contractors and their financiers. This included some of the most 
well-known names in Washington, DC, at the time. Many of them were, and are still 
being, investigated by the FBI, GAO, SEC and Congress.
 
Fifth, and most important, the effort put every corrupt political scheme on notice 
that they WILL be found out and interdicted!
 
The bottom line? 
 
The victims group WON!
 
Now the citizens can build amazing domestic technologies for the nation, again, and 
the "bad guys" have less options to engage in the corruption of our Democracy!
 
 


